

QUEENS HOSPITAL CENTER AFFILIATION of LONG ISLAND JEWISH-HILLSIDE MEDICAL CENTER. 82-68 164th STREET, JAMAICA, N.Y. 11432 (212) 990-2181

Queens Hospital Center FRED ROSNER, M.D. Director, Division of Hematology (B)

Associate Professor of Medicine School of Medicine Health Sciences Center State University of New York at Stony Brook September 10th, 1976

Rabbi Norman Lamm The Jewish Center 131 W. 86th St. New York,N.Y. 10024

Dear Rabbi Lamm:

May I offer $m\mathbf{y}$ congratulations to you upon your recent appointment as President of the Yeshiva University.

I am delighted to learn that an outstanding scholar, scientist and humanitarian, such as yourself, was chosen to head the great University from which I received my entire education.

As Vice-President of the Association of Orthodox Jewish Scientists, I am also delighted to learn that a member of our organization, namely yourself, was chosen for the prestigious post of President of Yeshiva University.

May G'd grant you strength to carry out the enormous task that has been placed upon your shoulders.

I wish you a Happy & Healthy New Year.

Sincerely yours,

FR:sf

Fred Rosner, M.D.

Director of Hematology